
 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
A public hearing will be held by the Oho Department of Development on Wednesday May 21, 
2025 at 10:00 a.m. in Conference Room 1938 on the 19th Floor of the Verne Riffe Center, 
located at 77 South High St., Columbus, OH 43215. The purpose of the hearing is to solicit 
public comment on the following rule:  
 

O.A.C. 123:2-14-02, titled “Certification criteria.” This rule is being amended to update 
the federal statute referenced in (T) from 13 C.F.R. 124.104(2020) to 49 C.F.R. 26.68 
(2024), which would increase the personal net worth threshold from $850,000 to 
$2,047,000. 

 
All interest parties are invited to attend the hearing and present oral and/or written testimony. 
Written comments may be submitted to the attention of Nick Waters, Associate Legal Counsel, 
Office of Legal Services, Ohio Department of Development, at 77 South High St., 29th floor, 
Columbus, Ohio 43215, or by electronic mail at devrulecomment@development.ohio.gov. 
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